
Minutes of the Board Meeting of the JSSPVA

October 21, 2014
In attendance: Lisa O’Rourke, Julie Kalainov, Kim Hedley, Stacy Smith, Kristin Jungbluth, Kathy Garvey, Julie Ruck, M’Liz Simonds, Kelly Rainey, Adrienne Weisenberger, Elleke Haggerty, Paget Bahr, Angie Veber, Bobbie Rowe, Brooke Timmerman, Kate Denny, Veronica Durdov, Betsy Moerschel, Michele Bacik, Elizabeth Cournoyer.
Meeting was called to order by Lisa O’Rourke, President, at 8:35am.
Kristin Jungbluth motioned to approve the minutes from the September 16th meeting.  Kate Denny seconded the motion and the minutes were approved.
Principles Report

Lisa O’Rourke reported for Kendra Wallace who was not in attendance. 

MAP testing was launched in grades 3rd-8th. The testing was efficient and technology worked well. We had a glitch with one student, but other than that our first run went well. Data will be mailed home the week after conferences with a comprehensive letter detailing the information on the test result sheet. We will go into data reviews with our teachers and schedule MAP data overview for families in an open forum format.

Conferences are this week – Thursday from 2:00PM-9:00PM and Friday from 10:00AM-5:00PM. A big thank you in advanced to JSSPVA for providing meals during this time. It is such a wonderful thing. Teachers work incredibly hard during this time and have a lot of high intensity conversations. It is truly a treat to be able to come downstairs and have a wonderful meal.

Kendra thanked the JSSPVA for the following:

· The Enrichment committee for all of the field trips that are underway: Second grade trolley tours, 5th grade visiting the Museum of Science and Industry, and Kindergarten has one coming soon. 

· Helping and supporting Kendra to understand the process from the JSSPVA perspective.

· World Link and the work for the launch of the Web page. We are starting to see pieces of the Middle East in our classrooms and in our Morning Announcements on Mondays. 

· All the work and follow up on the bike/walk to school week and Outdoor Garden Movie night.

The 8th Grade Vision Statement regarding the function of 8th grade and our perspective on the temperament of events and activities was sent home to families. In light of recent events and in an effort to try to put 8th grade graduation in perspective, I have outlined our involvement with and our expectations surrounding graduation and 8th grade school events.
Halloween information has gone out. The plan will remain that students do not come to school in their costumes. Students may go home for lunch and change into their costumes or for those students, who stay at school, they may bring it with them and they will be able to change at lunchtime.  Costumes must be school appropriate (follow dress code regulations for length and coverage), no weapons or replicas, etc. After the parade, students will return to the homeroom parties. Junior High will have an advisory day in the morning.
Guest Speaker – Anne Crowley – Kenilworth Citizens Advisory Committee (KCAC)

Anne read a letter explaining what the KCAC is and what the Committee’s purpose is for our community.  Anne explained that she is one of two representatives from the PVA that serve on the KCAC.  Lisa O’Rourke has filled the second position, which was recently vacated by Gailee Fitzpatrick.  Historically, the President has served as one of the two JSSPVA representatives.  

If anyone is interested in applying to serve a position on one of the Village Boards, please let Anne or Lisa know.  The next meeting is scheduled for December 1, 2014.
 Treasurer’s and Past Treasure’s
Kristin distributed the income statement.  There was a revision to note that the invoice from the 2013-14 year was paid.  The invoice was received late, after the PVA fiscal year had ended.  The payment was made and is shown as such on the income statement.  The line item for School Directories currently shows a large deficit between the expenses and income.  We were waiting for a check from the district to pay us for the directories that were purchased through Infosnap during the registration process.  We have received the check, but it was after the months finances were closed out.  This is not a profit generating area for us, so any proceeds beyond our expenses will ultimately be returned to the school.
President

Lisa sent around a thank you note from a teacher.  She thanked everyone for doing great work.  Everything is going very smoothly and we are off to a great start to the year.
Vice President
Book Fair Co-Chairs

The Book Fair Committee is greatly anticipating the upcoming Joseph Sears School Book Fair scheduled for Monday, November 3rd - Wednesday, November 5th.  On Monday, November 3rd there will be extended hours of shopping before school (7:30 a.m.) and after school (milk and cookies event after school).  

The books and materials will be delivered in the morning on Thursday, October 30th, and set up will start immediately after lunch in the MPR.  Nancy O’Donnell circulated a Sign Up Genius for volunteer shifts during the sale.  Elisabeth LeBris created a schedule that indicates when each class / advisory group / grade will visit the book fair, and the teachers will distribute this schedule along with a Scholastic flier closer to the date of the sale.  Signage will be posted outside school and on exterior school doors next week as well.  

In conjunction with the Book Fair, we will be running the Book Drive for gently used books for Bernie's Books with a goal of collecting 5,000 books this fall.  The dates for the Bernie's Books used book drive will be from October 28th - November 11th.  Thank you for your support of this annual event!

Census Chair 

The census is currently underway.  The volunteers will be finished collecting data by Monday October 20th, and the report is due to Kelley on Monday November 3rd.  Everything is progressing as planned, and the Google Docs are once again an enormous success!
Chess Club 

Chess club is growing in popularity and is going well. This year the club is open to all students from 1st through 8th grade.  There are also two Kindergarteners participating, since they have previous experience and Shiva felt they could join the 1st graders.  There wasn’t a lot of interest from the junior high students, but there is one 7th grader and two 6th graders who participate on Thursdays in the “3rd grade and above" group.

There are three lunchtime sessions with a total of 98 students: 
Tuesdays - 30 1st grade students (including two kindergarteners)
Wednesdays - 26  2nd grade students
Thursdays - 42  “3rd grade and older" students

A competency based award system was implemented this year.  The awards start at white and will follow the karate belt system, ending in black. All of the students in all of the groups have succeeded in passing the first white award, and they will receive a small key fob over the next couple of weeks.  They are all now working toward the yellow award.

The location of chess club has been changed from the Link to the auditorium. This is working extremely well, but Mrs. Wallace is looking for an alternative location for times when the auditorium is being used for school concerts, plays and lunchtime during adverse weather conditions.  

Chess club has also invited parents to help supervise/observe a lunchtime session, using Sign Up Genius. This has worked very well, and we have had a lot of positive feedback from parents who have attended. We anticipate continuing this next year.
 
The fall chess tournament will be held on Wednesday, November 19th starting at 3:15 p.m. in the MPR.  Flyers and emails will be sent out closer to the date.

Display Case 

The Halloween Display will be taken down on November 1st so the Book Fair Team can put up their display.  After the book fair, it will be changed to a winter/holiday theme.

Newcomers Co-Chairs 

The co-chairs will have an update in December regarding the January or February coffee.
Outdoor Classroom Liaison 

There is a holiday shopping event benefiting the outdoor classroom on November 13th.  Might Nest is an online retailer who will donate 15% of all purchases on 11/13 to our school’s outdoor classroom.  Orders can be placed at www.mightnest.com.
The Outdoor Classroom has had two very successful fall events. The open house on September 23rd was well attended.  The weather was nice, and all activities, food, and music were well received.  Also, the movie night, Aladdin, on October 9th with World Link went very well.  Again, the weather was great, and the event was well attended and fun. 

In addition, new benches are now in place in the Highcrest “friendship” area, rain barrels are attached and working, and the raised beds continue to produce vegetables and herbs.

Last week, Nature’s Perspective donated perennials to the outdoor classroom, and they were planted with a 4th grade class.  Nature’s Perspective designed and planted the rain garden in front of the Village Hall.

The Latin classes and Jennifer Comiza are working with the Village to label plants with Latin and common names, and they will do the same at Sears.

Dr. Kalinich, Dr. LeRoy, Mrs. Hubert, Emily, and Katie continue to meet every other month.  One mission is to document the ways in which the outdoor classroom’s curricular connections are being made at each grade level. Lynne Hubert is helping with that. They are also working through a to-do list, which includes building or buying a desperately needed shed for garden and school materials.  

We will close the raised beds and cut down some of the prairie late fall and will be looking for volunteers to help us with one last clean up.

There are two Eagle Scouts working on projects for the outdoor classroom: Liam Healey is building a lower garden near Moris’s office, and Winfield Jones is building a 3-part compost bin of wood.  Both were hoping to have projects completed by late fall, but they may not finish until spring.

We are thinking of creative ideas for the spring, including a parent party discussing vineyards and wine around our own vineyard (wine would need to be produced in someone’s home), yoga in the outdoor classroom and more!  If anyone would like to volunteer or has suggestions, please let us know!

Sears Directory 

Anyone wishing to purchase an extra purse copy of the directory should contact Dana at danafallon@me.com.  The school will not be selling extra copies at this point, but Dana has extra copies at home.   The sales to-date have covered the printing costs for the purse copies.
The school will be issuing corrections and additions in the few weeks.  Please be on the lookout for communications from the school about the directory updates.

Skate Exchange 

Steffanie created a flyer for the JSSPVA newsletter, which was distributed again last week.  So far she hasn’t received any used skates, but hopefully people will start dropping them off soon.  All skates can be dropped off at Steffanie Danby’s house located at 712 MacLean Avenue.
A short discussion took place regarding the importance and relevance of this program.  It was noted that last year, the skate exchange was quite successful in collecting and exchanging many skates. 
Staff Appreciation 

The teacher appreciation committee will be hosting meals for teachers during conferences (dinner on October 23rd and lunch on October 24th).
Student Picture Co-Chairs 

Retakes will take place on October 29th for grades K-7.

Volunteer Planning 

Kris has been updating the appropriate committees as she receives new volunteers.  She will also place a stack of volunteer forms on the coffee/refreshments table on both conference days.
The Board discussed the importance of continuing our efforts to encourage people to get involved.  The Volunteer Planning position was changed this year to incorporate year round solicitation for volunteers in an effort to help this initiative.  As a board, we need to continue to reach out to people and encourage participation.  At our next meeting we will request more specific numbers from Kris Whisner regarding our volunteers.  It was suggested that we include this as a talking point for the host families with the Newcomers.

Benefit
Julie Ruck, M’Liz Simmons, and Kathy Garvey lead a discussion about the 2015 Benefit venue and date.   They presented their goals for the event, which included being financially responsible and creating a fun celebration where all members of the community feel comfortable to attend with many opportunities to give.  They presented a detailed analysis of the projected costs of the Benefit comparing Michigan Shores Club and the Kenilworth Club.  They also presented and analyzed the income and expenses from the 2014 Benefit, which began at a deficit due to costs associated with holding the event at the Kenilworth Club.  In order to reach the previously mentioned goals, the chairs proposed that the Benefit venue and date change to Michigan Shores Club on April 18, 2015. There was a short discussion with all comments supporting keeping costs low in order to make profits higher.  The chairs were asked whether transportation could be provided between Kenilworth and Michigan Shores.  Julie said that has been accounted for in the projected expenses of having the event at Michigan Shores.  A vote was taken to move the date of the Benefit from May 16, 2014  to April 16, 2014 at Michigan Shores Club.  It was approved.  
FAN 

Paget Bahr reported that the next speaker would be Andrew Solomon, Ph.D on the topic of depression.  He will be speaking on Thursday, October 23rd at New Trier Highschool, Winnetka Campus, Gaffney Auditorium, at 7:00pm.
World Link 

Michelle Bacik reported that the new website was rolled out to the teachers last week.  They will follow up with the faculty shortly to get their feedback.  They have implemented the regional facts that are currently being read over the loud speaker.  The WL board has been changed to highlight Israel. 

The outdoor classroom movie night was a success.  This event was co-sponsored by World Link.

Upcoming events include: mosaic and stitchery during art, traditional Middle East songs will be incorporated into music for the holiday vocal concerts and orchestra, learning to play Cricket, and food tasting.  They will continue to work on ways to incorporate the Middle East into the classrooms through speakers and other tangible items.  All of this will be publicized through the newsletter.
Lisa O’Rourke shared that she has received positive feedback from her children and various teachers about the World Link program this year.

Secretary 

If you plan to report any specific dates or numbers, please submit this information to Stacy Smith in advance of the monthly PVA meeting. 
Community Liaison
Kimberly Headly reported highlights from the September 22nd meeting of the School Board.

1. The Superintendent’s report highlighted Illinois State Bill 16 and the financial impact it will have on our school district.  She also discussed the due diligence that took place surrounding the schedule date four our 8th grade graduation, which will remain the same.  
2. The principles report highlighted the current traffic plan.  Kendra explained that we are still working to smooth out the end of day pick up process.  She discussed the bell schedule and master schedule for the school.  A survey was going to be conducted for parents to give their feedback. 

3. The Board approved the strategic plan for year 2015-16 and a tuition increase for Junior Kindergarten from $5,700 to $6,000. 
4. The Board discussed the revision of our organizational structure, considering the retirement of Kelley Kalinich at the end of the school year.  It was agreed that a target date of December 31, 2014 would be used to formalize a plan.  They are currently considering a triangular structure with a Superintendent/Business Manager, Principle/Curriculum Coordinator, and a Director of Student Services.  There is also discussion of potentially adding an additional role incorporating communications and administrative duties.  

There was a lot of discussion and questions regarding the process and status of reorganizing the administration.  Betsy Morschell voiced that this discussion has been very transparent and reported in the School Board Briefs.  She encouraged everyone to get involved in getting the information.  Betsy reinforced that there will be more discussion at the November 17 School Board Meeting, but the Board will have to make decisions soon in order to follow through with their plan.  A recording of past School Board meetings is available online, and meetings are open for people to attend or view through a live video stream online.  Betsy also encouraged everyone to use listen@kenilworth38.org to make comments and ask questions of all of the School Board members simultaneously.  The next School Board meeting is schedule for November 17, 2014.  
Diversity

Kimberly Hedley reported for Sarah Mohr who is working with Julia Jones to plan the kickoff event and sub sessions for Diversity this year.  Julia is looking to dial down the kickoff event to take less time away from regular teaching. There is an information meeting on November 19th at 12:00 noon for all volunteers.  There is still a need for a few more grade coordinators for 1st grade, 4th grade and 5th grade.  Grade coordinators are responsible for scheduling volunteers to conduct the diversity meetings in classrooms.  A Signup Genius link to volunteer will be distributed in the newsletter.
Alliance for Early Childhood Development

Mindy Kelly reported that the Alliance newsletter would be coming out at the end of the month and mentioned a few events that are coming up:  Beyond Time Out and Encouraging Adventure.  The Alliance is planning for Screen Break as well as a new initiative relative to special needs round tables.  They are trying to do more with teachers and connecting with different preschools and grade schools.  Mindy will coordinate with Kelly regarding the promotion for the upcoming events. 
Communications

Kelly Rainey reported that there have been 3 newsletter’s distributed since our last meeting.  We are getting positive feedback regarding the content and the brevity.  Please continue to send all communications to josephsearsschoolpva@gmail.com.  She is looking to add a PVA committee section where we can highlight what different committees do throughout the year.
Kelly is trying to keep the website up to date and relevant.  Please check this regularly and communicate and changes.  

The JSSPVA Twitter account currently has 27 followers.
If any committees need volunteers, Kelly suggested that a separate Sign-Up Genius could be created and she could post it on the website.  This should be done in conjunction to working with Kris Whisner, Volunteer Planning Committee.
Enrichment

Elleke reported for Stephanie Henry for JK thru 2nd grade.  The 2nd grade went to Heller Nature Center for their insect unit on September 22nd.  1st grade enjoyed a hands-on presentation about Weather from High Touch High Tech on October 9th.  Kindergarten went to the Grove in Glenview for the Pumpkin Trail Experience On October 15th.  2nd grade went on a trolley tour of Kenilworth guided by the Kenilworth Historical Society on October 2th.
Elleke also reported the following for 3rd thru 5th grades. On October 15th the 5th grade went to the Museum of Science and Industry.  Upcoming events include a film screening of “Where I Stand” on October 29th for the 5th grade.  A visit from Child’s Play Touring Theater on November 4th for 2nd, 3rd and 4th grades.  The 3rd and 5th grades will take a trip to the Heller Nature Center on November 5th.  Finally, on November 21st the 4th grade will attend a concert at the CSO and visit the Art Institute.
Adrienne Weisenberger reported that the 6th grade was going to be attending the Oriental Institute and the Museum and Science and Industry.  A martial arts program is in the works for all grades in P.E.

NT Liaison 
Lisa O’Rourke reported the following for Caroline Degenaars.  
New Trier will celebrate homecoming with a football game against rival Evanston Township High School on Friday, October 24th at 7:30pm, Northfield Campus.  Coach Bill Doll, son of legendary Joseph Sears School Coach Doll, was named head coach at New Trier this year.  They have had a very successful season to date so it promises to be a fun night.
For parents interested in lecture series, programs and parenting resources join PEC, The Parent Education Consortium of the North Shore. They publish a calendar each month with scheduled events and programs.  To subscribe, visit www.peccalendar.org
There will be facility presentations and tours for the Winnetka Campus Facilities Project on Saturday, October 25th at 10, 11 and 12:00.  The presentations will take place in the Student Cafeteria at the Winnetka Campus on 385 Winnetka Avenue.

For more information and FAQ's visit:  http://www.newtrier.k12.il.us/facilitiesresearch/
Early voting for the New Trier Facilities Project Referendum began Monday, October 20th and continues through November 4th. 

Early locations include: 

Skokie Courthouse - 5600 W. Old Orchard Rd., Skokie

Centennial Park - 2300 Old Glenview Rd., Wilmette
Northbrook Village Hall - 1225 Cedar Lane, Northbrook

County Clerk's Office - 69 W. Washington, Chicago--for those who work downtown

Nominating 
Angie Veber asked everyone to let her know if they are aware of anyone who is interested in serving on the PVA. She will be forming her Nominating Committee in the next few months. 
Sears Café

Bobbie Rowe reported that Marla’s is serving about 125-135 lunches a day.  Beyond Green is only serving about 30 per day.  Bobbie indicated that Beyond Green might not stay with us if their numbers do not go up.  You can now order from Beyond Green up until 4pm the day before.
Meeting adjourned 10:06pm

Respectfully submitted by:

----------------------------------------------

Lisa O’Rourke, President
----------------------------------------------

Stacy Smith, Secretary
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